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My dear Sir:

I am writing to

inquire whether you have any references on negro‐white matings and skin color valuations in

addition to your own paper on the subject. In case you happen to have a reprint of any of your

own work on this matter, I should greatly appreciate your kindness in sending me copies, and I

should like to get hold of any comments, criticisms, or amplifications upon or of your work.

The Eugenics Survey of Vermont which has been under way since last September is

progressing satisfactorily, and we are now very eagerly searching for some possible source of

additional funds. It has been impossible for the donor of the $7500 which is supporting the work

this year to continue her generous help, although she assures us that it is not for lack of interest

that she is obliged to decline. I have visited the Commonwealth Fund office and those of the

National Committee of Mental Hygiene, the Russell Sage Foundation, Laura Spelman

Foundation, and the Rockefeller Foundation. In all cases, while the officials visited expressed

genuine interest, they could not give me much assurance of assistance. It may be that you will be

able to suggest some further possibilities, for we desire to leave no stone unturned to accomplish

the continuance of our work. I have just had the address of the Milbank Foundation, and am

going to write to them.

In addition to the above, I had hoped that we might draw on the Federal Experiment Station

Fund given to the states through the Purnell Measure for rural investigation. We had thought of

conducting a study on rural subnormalcy with especial reference to its hearing upon agriculture.

We find that the Vermont funds are so nearly all allotted for next year that even if the project

should be approved there would be an entirely inadequate sum available. We are not giving up

our effort to get even a thousand dollars from that source, and I hope that I am not too optimistic

in my expectation that the Mental Hygiene people will let us have two field workers, a

psychologist, and a psychiatrist for a short term of service which will follow up the preliminary

work that a field worker can do.

A phase of our investigation which promises fruitful results from further work is the study

of the better branches of the more deficient families that have constituted the bulk of our year's

investigation. There are various other aspects of subnormalcy in Vermont that I am very hopeful

of going into at some future date, and it may be possible later to interest one of the big

foundations in a rather wholesale project in this state. I am working upon a plan for such a

composite investigation at the recommendation of Dr. Embree of the Rockefeller Foundation.

Our present Survey has included the study of the twenty most typical deficient families that

we could find in Vermont. One or two of these tribes number up to three hundred individuals.

There is therefore a rather formidable array of data in our files and in pedigree chart form

available for further study. Our Field Worker and Clerk are proving so highly efficient that I

particularly dislike the notion of having to give up our study at the end of the present summer, at

which time the $7500 will be used up.

Any help that you can give us in the way of suggestions of possible sources of additional

financial help will be very highly appreciated.

With very kind personal regards, I am 

Faithfully yours,

[H. F. Perkins]

            HFP/KME
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